Dear Ms Damon

Your Request for Information: FOI-0419-19

Thank you for your request for information.

Your request and the response are below:

Your request

My request relates to number of 'hymen reconstruction surgeries' offered on the NHS and the demographics of patients who receive this surgery. Could you please tell me for the last five years (Jan 14-Jan 19):

- +How many surgeries were performed per year.
- +What the age of the patients were
- +What the cost was per year for these procedures.
- +The ethnicity and religion of the patients, if information held.
- +Any guidance you hold on this procedure within your organisation or notes you feel happy to share.

Our response

We do not hold the requested information; Barts Health does not carry out reconstructive surgery of this type.

If you are dissatisfied on how your request has been handled, you can complain in writing to:

The Information Governance Manager, Barts Health NHS Trust,

Email: foi.bartshealth@nhs.net

Postal address:

The Information Governance Manager, c/o Archives & Records Centre,
Barts Health NHS Trust,
Lower Ground Floor,
9 Prescot St,
Aldgate,
E1 8PR

If, after we have addressed your complaint, you remain dissatisfied with how we have responded, you are entitled to appeal to the Information Commissioner (Tel: 01625 545 745). Details are shown at www.ico.org.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Maria Björklund

Freedom of Information Co-ordinator Barts Health NHS Trust 9 Prescot Street London, E1 8PR T: 020 7480 4866

 $Website: \underline{www.bartshealth.nhs.uk}$

foi.bartshealth@nhs.net